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Note of last Environment, Economy, Housing & Transport Board meeting
	Title:


	Environment, Economy, Housing & Transport Board

	Date:


	Tuesday 14 May 2019

	Venue:
	Westminster Room, 8th Floor, 18 Smith Square, London, SW1P 3HZ

	
	


Attendance
An attendance list is attached as Appendix A to this note
	Item
	Decisions and actions


<AI1>

	1  
	Chairman's Welcome, Apologies and Declarations of Interest

Cllr Catherine Rankin declared an interest in item 2.
Cllr Tett reminded members that attendance for the board was important as members should be making contributions to inform policy direction of the LGA. Cllr Tett asked all members to ensure their political groups are sending appropriate representation to boards.
Kamal Panchal and members gave feedback on the recent Town Centre Visits to Woking and Bracknell. Cllr Tett asked members to consider what the potential next trip to town centres would look like.

Action

Initiate second round of town centre visits



</AI1>

<AI2>

	2  
	Letwin Review, Planning Reforms and Future Homes Standards

Sir Oliver Letwin presented the conclusions from the Independent Review of Build out Report.

Members made the following comments

· The potential policy direction the government has taken with from this report are different to what the frustrations found in local government with build outs

· Infrastructure for developments is vital for ensuring transport links , schools and health facilities are in place
· There is cross party support on the changes the review proposes. Capacity at the local level however is the problem that is not being addressed fully.

· An improvement to the viability process may still not see sites getting built on

Sir Oliver Letwin responded with

· An effect of the changes from the review would empower local government and developers to reduce the land value and build more affordable housing.

· Councils should take advantage of local housing corporations

· Infrastructure is key to making developments work, including public transport investment. The review makes clear that land value uplift could go towards investment in infrastructure
· If the review recommendations were adopted councils would be in a better position to negotiate viability
 Decision

Members agreed the proposals from the accompanying report.

Action
Sir Oliver to be invited back to a future board



</AI2>

<AI3>

	3  
	Planning Advisory Service (PAS)
Anna Rose and Richard Crawley from the Planning Advisory Service presented on the Resources Survey Initial Findings.
Members made the following comments

· There needs to be more advice on the legislation on advertising around planning applications

· Varying the conditions on planning applications should be considered as additional costs.

· The actual cost to the local council of applications needs to be taken into account when considering full cost recovery
· Recruitment and retention of planning staff in local government is a concern

Richard Crawley and Anna Rose responded

· Within the sector there is a need to change the advertising of planning applications but currently there is no government will to change this 

· There is a mixed picture within the development industry on how supportive local government can be in the pre application advice
Decision
Members noted the report
Action
Officers from PAS to return to a board when the report is finished.



</AI3>

<AI4>

	4  
	Drone Policy
Kathy Nothstine, The Lead for Future Cities at NESTA presented to the board on their ‘Flying High’ project which is working with councils on the impact of drone deployment.

Members made the following responses

· The emergency services have made good use of Drones, while airports have not been as easy to engage with on updating policy.

· Rural authorities will benefit from using drones in harder to reach areas and around coastal lines

· The public are more trusting of Drones if they can identify ownership of the drone and understand its purpose.

· Taking a view of what other countries have done with Drones would be instructive..
Kathy Nothstine
· Speaking with stakeholders of local government, drones that you can identify are preferable when carrying out public services.
· Other countries that are further alone the line with drones have been engaged but it is still a new, emerging policy area.

Decision
Members noted the presentation
Action
Work with NESTA on the production of guidance for local authorities. 



</AI4>

<AI5>

	5  
	Environment Update

Hilary Tanner reported on the recent Resources and Waste consultations and other Environment policy work that had been carried out on behalf of the Board.

Members made the following responses

· The government needs to give a clear steer on plastics, with a national strategy that supports local government

· There is growing concern about plastics within the food and beverage industry
· The recent usage of electric scooters needs addressing 

Decision
Members noted the update

Action

Write to sentencing council on waste crime




</AI5>

<AI6>

	6  
	Housing Update

Nick Porter reported on the housing policy work that has recently been carried for the Environment, Economy, Housing & Transport Board.

Decision
Members noted the update

Action

Incorporate Letwin recommendations in our ongoing lobbying

Incorporate life-time homes standards and environmental sustainability in our engagement on housing standards work and ongoing lobbying work




</AI6>

<AI7>

	7  
	Minutes of the previous meeting

Members are asked to agree the minutes of the previous meeting.




</AI7>

<TRAILER_SECTION>

Appendix A -Attendance 

	Position/Role
	Councillor
	Authority

	
	
	

	Chairman
	 Cllr Martin Tett
	Buckinghamshire County Council


	Vice-Chair
	 Cllr Judith Blake CBE
	Leeds City Council


	Deputy-chair
	 Cllr Adele Morris
	Southwark Council


	Members
	 Cllr Patrick Nicholson
	Plymouth City Council

	
	Cllr Catherine Rankin
	Kent County Council

	
	Cllr David Renard
	Swindon Borough Council

	
	Cllr Barry Wood
	Cherwell District Council

	
	Cllr Ed Turner
	Oxford City Council

	
	Cllr Rachel Blake
	Tower Hamlets Council

	
	Cllr Gillian Campbell
	Blackpool Council

	
	Cllr Michael Mordey
	Sunderland City Council

	
	Mayor Philip Glanville
	Hackney London Borough Council

	
	Cllr Peter Thornton
	Cumbria County Council

	
	Cllr Linda Gillham
	Runnymede Borough Council


	Apologies
	 Cllr Simon Dudley
	Windsor & Maidenhead Royal Borough

	
	Cllr Louise Goldsmith
	West Sussex County Council

	
	Cllr Tony Newman
	Croydon Council

	
	Cllr Rachel Eburne
	Mid Suffolk District Council
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